MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING

VILLAGE HALL, CALVER

Monday 13th July 2015

7.30PM

PRESENT
Margaret Wood (Chair), Denise Hall (Secretary), Mike Elsworth (Treasurer), Marie Mumford, Brenda Stockley, Donna Games, Peter Thompson, Tom Marshall, Jean Cooper, Jonathan Harris, Jon Belk
APOLOGIES
           Chris Flint, Sally Boyes, Barry Thompson 
1.     Approval of last meeting’s minutes
  Tom Marshall proposed the approval and Jonathan Harris seconded.

2.   Matters Arising from the minutes
 WiFi
 Jonathan Harris had researched the providers and found PlusNet was the cheapest.  Unfortunately the Village Hall has no registered post code so he was unable to go further with an application.  In the meantime it was found that the cabinet at The Cross was already full with upgrades to Super Fast with no room for extension.  Jonathan will now try and sort out the standard broadband, estimated 2-3 mgbts.  Tom proposed that the committee should agree for Jonathan to go ahead and Brenda seconded.  Everyone agreed that Jonathan should make a decision on behalf of the committee.

Defibrillator

Margaret felt that if a defibrillator was placed outside the hall it would benefit the general public.  If placed inside that it would only be for hall users.  It may be a possible joint project for the Parish Council and Village Hall sharing the costs, depending on location.  The committee agreed that it would be better to have one on the outside and perhaps share the costs with the Parish Council  Sally Boyes has all the information and Jonathan Harris will contact her.

.3.  Approval of Accounts
The hilight of the year was receiving the legacy of £50,000.  A surplus of £2,800 was made over the previous year.  Income had increased during the last year but there has been considerable maintenance expenditure which over the past 8 years has cost £28,000. It could be said that the hall is breaking even.  There is £10,196 liquid funds in the Current Account and £78,261 in the Investment Account.
Mike said that he had found another bank that would give better interest on the £78,000 with 1.75% interest.  The committee agreed that he should go ahead and transfer the money.

Margaaret proposed a vote of thanks to Mike for all his hard work.  The committee agreed.  The proposal of acceptance was given by Jon Belk and seconded by Jonathan Harris

 4.  Legacy and Improvements to the Hall
      Barry Thompson suggested that a trust should be set up to help the education of a 
      local person or something in that vein.  Margaret checked out the legality of this 

      and was advised that the money had to be spent on the hall and not on anything 

      else.

      Mike will make further enquiries regarding adding extra solar panels.  The return 

      on the investment is not very good at the moment.

      An extension to the hall was considered by buying the field adjacent to the hall 

      but there seems no possibility of the owner selling the land 

      Kitchen 

      Donna has asked an ex-colleague to inspect the kitchen along with a commercial

      kitchen fabricator. It was suggested that most of the original equipment could be 

      used but re-arranged and some extra cupboards and adjustments made. Donna 

      passed around the proposed plans.  The plans given would make it easier for both

      commercial and private users.  Donna will organise quotes.  It was suggested that 

      a plaque to Peggy Hadfield should be installed in the kitchen regarding the legacy.
      The committee agreed that it would be a good way to spend the money and agreed

      to go ahead. The kitchen floor can be repaired and made good.  Donna will plant a 

      collection of hosta’s in the garden as a memorial to Peggy as they came from her

      garden.

      Committee Room

      It was agreed to invest in new tables that can be re-arranged and also put to one 

      side.  They would approximately cost £700 inc. VAT and delivery.

      The majority agreed to go ahead.
  5.  Maintenance
       The outside needs re-painted.  Mike has received 3 quotes and the best estimate 
       was £740 from Richard Crossley who could start end of July.  All agreed to go

       ahead with this.

       The Gents toilet has had a leak which has now been repaired.  The hall floor 

       needs to be re-surfaced and Mike will go ahead and find quotes. The pointing on

       the roof ridge is missing and needs to be re-placed.  The dishwasher is not

       working but it was decided to sort that out when the kitchen is re-done. 

       Parking space lines need to be placed in the car park especially for disabled 

       parking.  Mike will look at quotes and the committee agreed that these items 
       should go ahead.

       An inventory has been completed of the crockery and some plates are missing 

       and all but 4 tea spoons. New crockery has been ordered and possibly buy a

       second set for general use with the better crockery locked away.

  6. Bar Report

      Chris Flint was unable to attend.  Mike said that the income this year is half of
      what was taken this time last year at £2,068. It has been the best quarter so far.  

      Cask beers have been successful with reservations.
7.   200 Club


      The cycle finished on 12th June and a draw will take place tonight. Need to look
      at the new law regarding lottery and make some adjustments.  Tickets need to be

      issued.

8.    Bookings

       The hall is busy with regular classes with little room for further classes.  It has 

        become popular with children’s parties. A wedding is booked at the beginning
        of August and in September there is the Stoney Middleton Horticulture Show

        and a dance weekend.  A booking has been made for a dance workshop weekend

        for 2016.  Enquiries have been received from the website Hallshire.

9.     Website

        A demonstration of a possible website provided by 2commune was shown to the

        Parish Council.  Jonathan Harris, Chairman of the Parish Council, and Tom 

        Marshall were present and thought it was the way to go forward.  It may be 

        possible for the Parish Council and the Village Hall to share a site. The Parish

        Council are looking at othe rpoviders.  Margaret proposed that Tom and 

        Jonathan should continue to look at it.  All agreed.
10.    Ideas for 20th Anniversary 

         Deferred until the next meeting.
11.   AOB

         A request for a donation has been received from the Parish Church.  As the 
         Cricket Club received some money it was decided that maybe they should 

         receive something. Jonathan Harris proposed that there should be a limit to the
         donations and for a specific purpose.  Brenda Stockley will find out the cost of

         the proposed tarmac path and a fugure will then be decided.

         A discussion on the upgrade of film equipment will be deferred until the next

         Meeting.

12.   AGM
         This will start at 7.30 pm and everyone should aim to be ready by 7.15.  The 

         legacy will be announced with the plans for the future.

Meeting ended at 9.30pm
Dates of future meetings

       They will take place on the 2nd Monday of the month every quarter.

       October 12th 2015

       AGM will be held on 3rd August 2015
